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MEDIA RELEASE / STATEMENT

16 October 2014
Commissioner welcomes abolition of mandatory medical assessments of older drivers
Tasmania’s Anti-Discrimination Commissioner, Robin Banks, welcomed today’s announcement that annual medical assessments for drivers aged 75 years and older without a medical condition are to be abolished.
‘The requirement that drivers undergo a mandatory annual medical assessment simply on the basis of their age has been of concern to my office for a number of years’, Ms Banks said.  
Maintaining a driver license is very important to many older people as a means of maintaining social networks and continuing their active involvement in the community,’ Ms Banks said.

‘The shift to undertaking assessments based on the disclosure of a relevant medical condition, regardless of age is a less discriminatory and more focused way to determine whether a driver remains fit to drive and does not penalise older people simply because of their age,’ Ms Banks said.

The changes to the system announced today are an appropriate and balanced response to a report of the previous Anti-Discrimination Commissioner, Sarah Bolt, in 2008. That report led to a review of the Tasmanian Older Driver Licensing System in 2011 and the phase-out of the requirement for drivers aged 85 years and older to undertake mandatory on-road assessments later that year.  The report is available at: http://www.antidiscrimination.tas.gov.au/policy_legal_submissions/_nocache.
The review found that older drivers are significantly under-represented in crash statistics and are sensible when it comes to making a decision regarding their capacity to continue driving.  

‘The available evidence does not support the view that retaining mandatory testing for all older drivers reduces the incidence of crashes,’ Ms Banks said.  

‘Medical conditions that require an assessment of ongoing suitability to hold a driver’s license can arise or exist at any age, and it is more appropriate to focus on those who require an assessment due to a medical condition than to simply assume that because a person turns a certain age they are less likely to be fit to drive,’ she said.  

